K of C Council 966
Council email discussion/action March 25-26, 2022
On March 25, 2023, GK Vince Frederick initiated the following text-message:
“Good morning brothers. A unique opportunity has arisen for the KofC to give public witness to the faith of the Christian people and to manifest their devotion to the blessed sacrament. In talking with Father Allen about a Corpus Christi canopy, I humbly ask the KofC to sponsor this canopy and carry it in procession. This is a great witness to the Blessed Sacrament . The cost is $700 for the canopy and poles. It is of enough importance that Father was going to buy it himself. I ask that we purchase it and lead the sacrament in procession. I know the time is short but he would like to know before this Wednesday. I vote yes to the witness.”
Since there was not time to convene a normal meeting for the purpose of the decision, it was decided to attempt to gain approval through a virtual vote via text message to several members who have attended recent meetings.
The above text message was sent to: Vince Frederick, Logan Frederick, Steve Seberger, Greg Jacobs, Bob Cook, Dave Staron, Brandon Kunkel, Eldon Schneider, Roger Polt, Roger Drummer, and Tom Kirner.
Affirmative responses were received from Roger Polt, Steve Seberger, Dave Staron, Bob Cook, Greg Jacobs, and Brandon Kunkel. Vince and Fr. Alan made the request.
No requests for discussion or objections to the expenditure were received.
The “motion” was considered to have passed and the expenditure was authorized.
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